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CROWN SYDNEY LIQUOR LICENCE – UPDATE 

Monday, 11 October 2021. Crown Resorts announced today that the New South Wales Independent Liquor 
and Gaming Authority (ILGA) has granted new liquor licences to Crown Sydney Property Pty Ltd which will 
allow for the continued service of alcohol in non-gaming areas of Crown through to 30 June 2022.   
 
Today we commence welcoming back hospitality workers and our guests to enjoy Crown Sydney’s world-
class hotel, restaurants, bars and recreation facilities, in line with the NSW Government’s roadmap for 
reopening and easing COVID-19 restrictions. 
 
Crown continues to work through the consultation process with ILGA towards the opening of gaming at 
Crown Sydney. 
 
A copy of the News Release made by ILGA is attached. 
  
ENDS 
 
Media Enquiries – Natasha Stipanov, Corporate Affairs, 03 9292 8671. 
 
Investor and Analyst Enquiries – Matthew Young, Investor Relations, 03 9292 8848. 
 
 
COPIES OF MEDIA RELEASES  
 
Copies of previous media releases issued by Crown Resorts are available on Crown's website at  
https://www.crownresorts.com.au/investors-and-media/media-releases. 
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INTERIM LIQUOR LICENCES APPROVED FOR  
CROWN’S BARANGAROO CASINO  

 
  
The NSW Independent Liquor & Gaming Authority (ILGA) has today approved three interim liquor licences for 
Crown’s Barangaroo resort that were due to expire on 31 October 2021. 
 
ILGA chair Philip Crawford said the liquor licences had again been issued on an interim basis and will expire 
on 30 June 2022.  
 
“In December last year, ILGA agreed to work with Crown Resorts to enable the opening of non-gaming areas 
such as accommodation, restaurants, bars and entertainment areas,” Mr Crawford said.  
 
“The three interim liquor licences permit alcohol to continue to be sold within the resort at a number of non-
gaming bar areas and two ground floor restaurants within the facility. 
 
“ILGA’s position on Crown Sydney’s gaming operations has not changed, with the Authority still monitoring 
and assessing Crown’s responses to the issues arising from the Bergin Report.  
 
“These issues are complex, and Crown is required to undertake significant change to satisfy the Authority that 
it is on a pathway to become suitable to hold a gaming licence.  
 
“It will take further time for Crown to fully implement that change and for the Authority to give it proper 
consideration before making its determination.”  
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